THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, March 21, 2007
Place:


Dennis and Pat Donahue, 2 Timothy Lane

Present:
Dennis Donahue
Rob Thompson


Jeff Olmstead 



Assoc. Members:  
Chris Argiropoulos, Pat Donahue

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by President, Dennis Donahue.  Pat Donahue agreed to serve as Acting Secretary.  The Board went into executive session to discuss delinquent homeowner Maintenance Fee accounts.
Discretion to Waive Penalties on Delinquent Accounts

In discussing how to work with a homeowner who is experiencing financial hardship, it was felt that there may sometimes be circumstances where we should be willing to waive the $300 penalty fee.  Chris Argiropoulos, former Treasurer, indicated that the Board had done this in the past.  The Board agreed that it has the discretion to do so in the future.
Fertilization Service

Rob Thompson had obtained quotes, which he had circulated via email to Board members, from Central Connecticut Lawn Service (our current vendor) and The Green Machine.  The Green Machine quoted a price that was about $4,400 more than CCLS (when adjusted for the fact that the former included one more application of fertilizer than the latter).  The CCLS price includes a discount of 10% if their invoice is paid by 3/31, and an additional 3% discount to sign a three-year contract.

The Board voted unanimously to sign a three-year contract with CCLS.

Irrigation System Service
Rob reported on the quotes he had circulated from Turf Care and The Green Machine to service our irrigation systems.  They are similar in price.  Green Machine would be $420 for start-up, $450 for shut-down and monthly inspection of $210/month.  Turf Care quoted $500 for start-up, $500 for shut-down and $300 for mid-point inspection.   Green Machine also recommended ‘back-flo testing.’ The Board has decided not to do back testing for 2007.
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Following discussion, the Board unanimously voted to contract with Green Machine for start-up, shut-down and one mid-point inspection.

CL&P Bill for New Street Lights

Jeff Olmstead reported on a bill that had been forwarded to us by James Street Development Corp.  Following discussion, it was determined that the bill was for the street lights installed last fall on Deerfield Road, Vista Lane and Timothy Lane.  (Apparently, the charges may be for a residential rather than a commercial rate.)  Since Deerfield and Vista now belong to the Town of Bloomfield, it was decided to return the bill to James Street, with an explanation that these lights are the responsibility of the Town of Bloomfield.

Bill for Property Tax on Common Lands
Dennis has had contact with the Town as well as Rob Norwood, Doug Cameron and Bob Hanks (past Board Presidents).  He was advised that they recall participating in discussions with the Town and with Peter Rotelli to relocate Vista Way.  However, the ‘burden of proof’ that this property has already been accepted as part of The Common at Sinnott Farm association is upon the Board.  Bob Hanks has some ‘minutes’ related to this discussion.  Dennis will pursue this informally in the hope of resolving the matter.  If not, a discussion of other options will be taken up a future meeting.

Missing Filing Cabinet
Pat Donahue reported that a woman at the Annual Meeting reported having the file in her home.  Members think that this is Mrs. Hanks and will contact her.
New Bookkeeper
Brian Spooner has been retained;  however, it was not feasible to secure a bond.   

Next Meeting
Next Executive Board Meeting:  Wednesday, April 18, 7:00 p.m. at the home of Rob and Thriaya Wagner, 40 Quail run Lane.
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Donahue

Acting Secretary
